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	Evacuation Procedure – leave via the fire door and assemble in the play area – Noted.
Also in attendance B Serjent, J Hemmings and Mr Seward.  

	87.12/19 Apologies 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Amos and Labuschagne.

88.12/19 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act 
Cllr Jones, South Gloucestershire Council  Planning Committee 
89.12/19 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 4 November Approved. 
90.12/19 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 4 and 18 November - Noted.
91.12/19 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 18 November – Noted
92.12/2019 – Road Closures in Moorend
Mr Seward, a resident of Winterbourne Down attended the meeting to express his annoyance at the ongoing road closures around Moorend, which have now been in place for 2 years. The closure of Bromley Heath Road in particular causes him a lot of inconvenience. Mr Seward has declined to complete the on line consultation. Several councillors were in agreement that the closures are unnecessary. Mr Seward advised he felt the decision was a political one, but Cllr. Bowles stressed this was a decision made by South Gloucestershire Council with absolutely no political influence. Mr Seward was encouraged to write to South Gloucestershire Council and also to urge other residents who feel the same to do so. The Parish Council will also contact South Gloucestershire Council again to put forward their concerns. 
93.12/19 - Clerk’s Report to include the monthly accounts.
All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved.
The following grants were approved:

Hambrook Sports Club - £5,482.96

Winterbourne Down Golden Circle Club - £200.00

Matters Arising
A Fire Risk Assessment for the Greenfield Centre has been carried out and their report has been received. Details will be given in the next F&GP meeting. 
South Gloucestershire Council has advised the signs have been delivered to them for the Sports Association. They should be installed before Christmas.
They have also agreed to have a meeting with the Parish Council regarding the potential rewilding of the grassed area by the sorting office in Winterbourne, and the ongoing flooding problem on Hicks Common Road by the duck pond.     
South Gloucestershire Council has also confirmed the scheme for waiting restrictions on the Moorend Road area is on the Local Transport Priority list. If predicted funding remains the same it should be entered on the Council’s Capital Programme as a fully funded scheme in 2020/21. 

We are still waiting for the revised quote for the duck pond, the contractor has been reminded. He is also applying to the Environment Agency for the necessary permissions which will determine what we can do with the silt.

Following the refusal of our application to fell the 2 Lime trees on Westbourne Terrace, it was discussed as to whether the Parish Council now wish to put in an application for the trees to be crown lifted. It was agreed that Cllr. Dyer will assess by how much they should be cut back and an application will then be submitted to South Gloucestershire Council.
The Parish Council has been asked by South Gloucestershire Council to give a decision by 9th December as to whether they want to formally express an interest in running the proposed new community building in Stoke Gifford/Winterbourne. It was agreed that the Parish Council do not wish to pursue this and Clerk will advise South Gloucestershire Council. 
94.12/19 – Items from the Public
B Serjent requested if the Parish Council can advise South Gloucestershire Council regarding the very bad flooding on Mill Road by the railway bridge. It was also noted there is a flooding problem at the top of Frenchay Hill on the triangle. Clerk will contact South Gloucestershire Council.  
95.12/19 – Items from Members
Cllr. Climmer advised there will be a tree planting exercise by Winterbourne Environmental Group this Friday on the small common at Hambrook. They have been given the trees by South Gloucestershire Council and the Parish Council has agreed they can be planted in the small woodland area. Cllrs Climmer and Dyer are going to the Common when the planting takes place. The group has arranged a public meeting to be held on 21st January at Hambrook Sports Club to consult on the other plans they have for the small common. Any plans to be taken forward need to be approved by the Parish Council. The Parish Council would also like to see the agenda before the meeting and will promote the meeting on the Facebook page.

Down Road was closed a few weeks ago to allow some of the overgrown vegetation at the side of the road to be cleared. There is still an ongoing problem of flooding on the bridge. Clerk to contact South Gloucestershire Council to see if any plans are in place to investigate.

Cllr. Watkins raised the issue of the Frenchay Village Hall wall which has been partially repaired. He feels a lot of the stone is crumbling and it still needs to be rebuilt. However, Cllrs Climmer and Brain have looked at the wall and are not sure it necessarily needs to be completely rebuilt at this time. The part of the wall by the nursery which was considered dangerous has been fixed. We have obtained a total of 4 quotes for the wall to be rebuilt. Cllrs Climmer, Dyer and Watkins are going to look at the wall together and reach a decision.

Cllr. Watkins also advised there are a lot of stone walls in Frenchay around the old hospital site which it was hoped Redrow would repair but this is now looking unlikely. It was noted to add this to the agenda for the next liaison meeting.

There have been a lot of motorhomes parking at the top of Frenchay Hill and the concern is if they are letting out waste water. It appears the area is advertised on a website as being an ideal place for free camping. Cllr. Collins will try to see if the advert can be removed. Clerk will contact South Gloucestershire Environmental Health to see if they can check on the waste being discharged.

The Frenchay Allotment Group had their first AGM on the 22nd November. It was reiterated that once the Parish Council take over the land the allotments will be run in the same way as the Jubilee Allotments. They have a constitution but this will need to be seen by the Parish Council.

Cllr. Hemmings confirmed a budget meeting will be held soon and if anyone has any potential projects to be included in next years’ budget to let the Clerk know.

Cllr. Collins advised he was very disappointed with the decision by South Gloucestershire Council to approve the planning application for The Hollies in Frenchay.

It was noted that although the application was still approved, amendments were made which were most likely as a result of the comments made by the Parish Council.

Cllr. Goodman advised that now the vegetation at the side of Down Road has been cleared the traffic appears to be going faster as there is a clearer line of vision. Also, it would appear there is a local group who are pushing for the road to have a 20mph limit.

Meeting concluded 8.07pm.
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